
APPENDIX C 

Transcript of Public Hearing Verbal 
Comments 

At the April 22, 2004 Open Forum Public Hearing 
for the Interstate 25 Environmental Assessment, a 
court reporter was provided for the convenience of 
individuals who preferred to make verbal comments 
rather than complete a written comment form. 

A total of 22 individuals elected to use this method 
for submitting comments.  The attached transcript 
presents these comments in the order in which they 
were received. 

In Appendix B of this NEPA decision document, 
under the name of each individual who submitted 
verbal comments at the hearing, the reader is 
directed to Appendix C to find written 
documentation of the verbal comments received.  

The names of those who submitted verbal 
comments, in alphabetical order, are listed below, 
along with the transcript page numbers at which 
their comments can be found: 
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Baer, Bob  (pp. 6-7) 

Bean, Elaine  (pp. 4-6) 

Bray, Jean  (pp. 38-41) 

Conklin, Richard  (pp. 31-33) 

Dolder, Karl  (pp. 28-31) 

Emeson, Mark  (pp. 19-21) 

Erwin, Chuck  (pp. 7-14) 

Finley, Judy  (pp. 23- 26) 

Groom, Bill  (pp. 14-16) 

Marich, Dale  (p. 26) 

Ormsby, Janelle  (pp. 16-17) 

Reichert, Don  (p. 4) 

Rice-Jones, Judith  (pp. 33-38) 

Schooler, Terry  (p. 28) 

Sherman, Todd  (pp. 17-18) 

Smith, John M.  (pp. 3-4) 

Smith, Phyllis  (p. 41) 

Strub, Jim  (pp. 26-28) 

Whitacre, Fred  (pp. 2-3) 

Wilcox, Erna  (pp. 21-22) 

Wilcox, Rolland (p. 22) 

Young, Tom  (pp. 18-19) 

The transcript on page 41 seems to end with the 
final speaker in mid-thought. This is not a 
transcription error. The court reporter attests that 
the comments from the final speaker did indeed trail 
off, as presented. 
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